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Green Belt

Policy DM11 recognises the need to protect the green belt by making it virtually impossible for new
development to take place. Within the majority of boroughs situated throughout the country the
stringent controls over development in the green belt would be acceptable, however, the majority
of boroughs are not situated entirely within the green belt. The Council by proposing Policy DM11
are restricting development within the borough to a level that does not meet the numbers identified
within a recent study commissioned by the Council and carried out by Peter Brett Associated.

Whilst it is accepted that there needs to be a Policy that controls development within the green belt
it needs to be more flexible and allows development if it meets sustainability targets and already has
housing adjoining the site. Policy DM11 as proposed will restrict any form of development within the
green belt which will affect local businesses. The Council point out that residents have identified the
protection of the green belt as a priority, of course they have as it means the majority of them they
will have no development near them. The survey that shows this are based on just over 4% of
residents responding to the consultation.

In order for the Borough to grow and expand as identified in the Council's own study there needs to
be development within the green belt and it cannot be safeguarded at all costs. There are sites,
many that were dismissed by the Council in the SHLAA process, in 2011, that could provide small
developments adjoining existing developments (not necessarily on village boundaries) in sustainable
locations. Development in the green does not make the site unsustainable as is implied whilst
justifying Policy CP3.

Government statistics revealed that green belt land in England had decreased by 130 hectares in the
12 months to March 2012, this accounts for less than 0.01% of the total area designated as green
belt which makes up around 13% of the country.

There needs to be development in the green belt within the borough and not just in West Horndon,
to meet the future needs of existing and future residents. Brentwood borough is in the most part
and affluent area, well served by public transport where people wish to live.

The Council are allowing the green belt, through their proposed policies, to continue to constrain
new housing and new employment land needed within the borough and not just at West Horndon.



